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Communications 

Taloyoak health services moved to old health centre 

Start Date: August 31, 2022 
End Date: September 19, 2022 
Taloyoak, Nunavut                             15 sec 

As work to clean up the fuel spill at the Taloyoak Health Centre continues, the 
Department of Health has moved all health services to the old health centre until further 
notice. 

Until the cleanup is complete and services can resume at the new health centre, health 
services in Taloyoak will continue to operate at emergency services only. Residents in 
need of services are asked to phone the nurse on call at 867-561-5111. Residents are 
asked not to go to the health centre directly.  

Once services can resume at the new health centre, the Department of Health will notify 
the public. 

Anyone with COVID-19 related questions who does not require treatment or a vaccine 
appointment, can call the COVID-19 hotline at 1-888-975-8601. 
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